
READ ABOUT WHAT IS HAPPENING ,   AND OTHER NOTES 
PLUS UPCOMINGS (PAGE 2) 

AND -  - - - -   PAY  YOUR 2010 DUES TODAY!   
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PRINCIPAL SPEAKER AT THE 
MONTHLY MEETING 

JULIE ANDERSON 
PIERCE COUNTY AUDITOR 

WATCHED BY ACTING CHAIR 
JERRY BECKENDORF 
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25TH DISTRICT 
DEMOCRATIC 

ELECTED  
OFFICIALS 

 
Senator                  
Jim Kastama 
(253) 840-4701 
 
email:  

kastama.jim@leg.wa.gov 
 
 
Representative    
Dawn Morrell 
(253) 840-4604 
 
 
email:  

morrell.dawn@leg.wa.gov 
 
For all other elected officials:  
Legislative Hotline: 

25th LDD Newsletter              Page 2                                          May Issue 

FOR THE LATEST INFO  
AND/OR COPIES OF THE  

FOCUS CHECK OUT THE 25TH 
LDD WEBSITE 

AT:::www.25dems.org 
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3 May Mon E-Board meets at 7 
PM at Fire Station 66, 9813 
28th St E, Puyallup 
 
NOTE: CHANGE OF VENUE 
 
6 May Thu 25th LDD meets at 
Boilermakers Hall, 16621 
110th Ave E., Puyallup  Guest 
Speaker will be Sen Jim 
Kastama.  Bring a friend.   

 
15May  Sat DEAD-
LINE for FOCUS arti-
cles, pictures, etc. 
 

 
31 May Mon  E-Board meets at 
7PM at Fire Station 66.  
 
NOTE:  CHANGE OF VENUE 
 
3 Jun Thu 25 LDD Meets at 
Boilermakers Hall, 16621 
110th Ave E, Puyallup 

 
12 Jun  Sat DEAD-
LINE for FOCUS arti-
cles, pictures, etc. 

 
You are invited to submit your    
meetings/events to be included 

 
Apparently nothing so if you know 

something is happening please notify 
us so we can tell the world.   

PIERCE COUNTY E-BOARD 
REPS: 
 
Pos 2:  Carolyn Merrival 
Tel:  (253) 845-3195 
Email:lakotalegends@comcast.net 
 
Pos 3:  Melissa Thompson 
Tel:  (253) 970-7339 
Email:  MelissaThomp-
son@yahoo.com 
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JULIE ANDERSON 

PIERCE COUNTY AUDITOR 
 

Julie Anderson, Pierce County Auditor was the principal speaker for 
the monthly  meeting on April 1, 2010 of the 25th LDD.   
 
Julie Anderson started by telling us her background as a Tacoma City 
Council member, 20 years as Director of the YWCA, worked with 
businesses, the State of Washington and a long list of community or-
ganizations.   
 
She explained what the Auditor does:  The most recognizable function 

is to manage the county Election Center.  The Auditor also issues marriage, vehicle and boat 
licenses and records property deeds and titles.   She issues licenses for small business; i.e., sec-
ond hand stores, topless dancers, etc.  She has a $8.5 million budget.  The Auditor is not re-
sponsible for any financial or performance audits, nor does the Auditor manage property tax 
collection.   
 
When she takes over a new job she likes to wait and see what is going on and how they operate 
before she makes any changes.  She has a reputation for hard work, fairness, integrity and 
straight talk.  She said when the voters made the Auditor job a nonpartisan position they did so 
for a reason.  People should come before politics.  It was a clear directive to take the politics 
out of the office and that is exactly how she operates.  Pierce County residents deserve nothing 
less than the best customer service, professionalism, efficiency and innovation and that is what 
she practices and tell her workers they have to do.  Citizens are the top priority each and every 
day.  
 
Julie is going to seek election as the Pierce County Auditor.  As the present Auditor she has 
spent her time modernizing procedures and creating accountable transparent systems all while 
increasing customer service.  She said she has proven that she has the necessary combination of 
professional administration, nonpartisan demeanor, and executive management experience re-
quired to be the Auditor.  She said she looks forward to continuing serving the public.    

 
NOTE ABOUT THE MAY MEETING NEXT MONTH:  Jim Kastama will be 
our guest speaker.  We need to fill the hall for him.   Bring a friend and let's have 
a large crowd.  Now is the time to start attending the meetings - meet new people 
- hear great speakers talk about things that are and will be affecting your life. 
 

 
Also, don't forget that we will NOT be meeting at the library in Puyallup next month but at the 
Boilermakers  Hall, 16621 110th Ave E., Puyallup.   
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DEMOCRATIC COUNTY CONVENTION 
By Luanne Green 

 
The 25th LDD had a good turnout at the County Convention.  We had a full room of 
very enthusiastic Democrats.  Our State Democratic Chair,Dwight Pelz was with us 
after having started with Snohomish County's Convention, and others.  His remarks 
underpinned the other speakers in emphasizing how important this year's election will 
be to all of us. 
  
We were fortunate to have U.S. Senator Patty Murray present--she gave us a full re-
port of the accomplishments we can celebrate.  She reminded us of the issues that 
were important: Health Care Reform, services for our military and their families, edu-
cation issues, and still fighting for the Air Force Tanker contract, economic programs 
that will help us to recover from this extreme recession. She asked for our support in 
this election so that she can continue fighting for us. 
  
Congressman Norm Dicks gave us a report on the areas that he has been active in 
and continues to be concerned with our climate change, our environmental industrial 
issues, and especially is working to secure the tanker contract for Boeing.  Job crea-
tion and sustaining legislation are important also.  
  
Congressman Adam Smith underlined the work that the U.S. House has been working 
on and the progress that has been made.  We need to make sure that we keep our 
Democrats in office to maintain the progress on the Health Care Reform and other 
measures so that they are not dismantled.  All three congressional members empha-
sized that we do not want to allow those who have stood by and not supported any of 
the programs that are key to our survival and national well-being to turn back the 
clock.  
  
Our County Executive, Pat McCarthy spoke, as did Pierce County Auditor, Julie 
Anderson.  Pierce County Prosecutor Mark Lindquist also made short remarks. 
  
County Councilman Tim Farrell was elected to serve as Convention Chair.  He con-
ducted a very efficient meeting, dealing with 21 resolutions, and the County Plat-
form.  Good discussions were held and the voting was spirited.  The actions continued 
with a working lunch, completing the main business in good time and allowing those 
other districts to caucus.  The 25th LDD had held their caucus previously and had 
elected their state delegates earlier so that members were free to go in the early after-
noon. 
  
WASHINGTON STATE FACTS:  Ape Cave, Mt St Helens is one of the world's longest 
continuous lava tubes; Columbia River flows 1,232 miles through Washington and is 
largest in the world without a delta.  D.B. Cooper is famous for jumping into Wa.   
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 REP. ADAM SMITH TOWN MEETING 
April 7, 2010 

 Steilacoom City Hall 
 

 
     At the only town meeting in his district during the Easter Recess, Rep. Adam Smith fended 
off criticism by many people who opposed the newly passed federal health care reform bill.  He 
explained some of the bill’s provisions in order to educate the crowd of more than 200 people, 
some of whom had heard false information about it. To an audience of many military families, 
Smith said his first priority is to protect the troops on the battlefield by making sure they have 
the best equipment. 
     Rep. Smith’s next priority is the economy and getting people back to work.  People change 
jobs often now.  A high school or college degree is not adequate anymore, he said.  Therefore 
job training is necessary.  The deficit is a problem for us, so he said we must aim for savings in 
the future. 
     During the question period several people  expressed gratitude for his vote on the health care 
bill, but were disappointed that  the bill didn’t include a public option, or wasn’t a single payer 
plan.  Rep. Smith said he believes in competition, but he is willing to allow government subsi-
dies for a time to see how it will work.  Some people who objected to the health care bill 
thought Rep. Smith should vote the way his phone calls and e-mail messages ran.  Other people 
didn’t like being told they had to buy insurance from a private company.  
     With respect to Afghanistan, Rep. Smith believes we still have a national interest there to 
keep al-Qaida under control.  We can’t be there much longer, but we can’t leave just yet.  Our 
effort there must be to organize and strengthen the local groups there.  The cost and burden on 
our troops is a significant problem. No country likes to be occupied.   It breeds resentment and 
eventually contempt, he explained. 
 
Reported by Ellen Zulauf, state committeewoman 
 

When is it considered Criminal? 
 

 Is it criminal if you witnessed a bank robbery?  Is it criminal if we witnessed a fatal shooting?  
What if we witnessed a mine owner ignoring safety violations at a workplace which resulted in 
29 deaths?  That’s exactly what happened when Don Blankenship, the CEO of Massey Energy 
ignored 495 safety violations and fines for $911,802.  Because of his lack of caring, 29 families 
are without a beloved male family member from the fatal blast at the Upper Big Branch Mine in 
West Virginia.   
 
Don Blankenship prides himself in profits over safety and a totally non-union operation except 
for a single processing plant.  Blankenship has also spent millions of his considerable personal 
fortune to help install a West Virginia Supreme Court Justice resulting in a conflict of interest 
ruling from the U.S. Supreme Court and a failed bid to elect a Republican majority in the State 
Legislature.                                                                             ( Continued on page 7) 
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From: Suzan DelBene, Democratic Nominee for WA-08 
Re: Legislative District Caucus update 
Date: March 14th, 2010 

I’m participating in my own Legislative District Caucus today, and am sorry I won’t be able to 
stop by yours. I wanted to communicate my thanks to you all for your support, and send along 
a campaign update for the members of your Legislative District.  

The big news is that this week the DCCC named me to their Red-to-Blue program! This 
is a huge step for our campaign and a clear sign that the DCCC knows we can win in Novem-
ber. 
The Red to Blue program highlights top Democratic campaigns across the country, and offers 
them financial, communications, grassroots, and strategic support. The program will introduce 
Democratic supporters to new, competitive candidates like me in order to help expand the 
fundraising base for our campaigns. The very successful fundraising effort helped raise more 
than $26 million for Red to Blue candidates last cycle.    
Also in February, I was endorsed by EMILY’s List . Their new president, Stephanie 
Schriock, has already come to town to support the campaign and they will be providing even 
more support in the months to come.  
Earlier in January, I announced major endorsements from Governor Chris Gregoire 
and Congressmen Jay Inslee, Rick Larsen, Jim McDermott, and Adam Smith. I’ve also 
gained the support of the 5th, 2nd, 45th and the 47th Legislative District Democrats, the 8th Con-
gressional District Democrats, and just this past weekend the Young Democrats of Washing-
ton. I’m grateful for all of the support we are receiving from Democratics across the district.  
I also wanted to give you a quick update on what my opponent has been doing.  Last week 
Congressman Reichert’s vote against a jobs bill - another vote against the future of the 8th dis-
trict and its workforce. 
 With unemployment at 8.8% in King County and 10.7% in Pierce County, we need to do eve-
rything we can to put people back to work. Congressman Reichert continues to play politics 
rather than stand with the struggling families and small businesses of the 8th district.   
Please give the campaign a call if you have any feedback or suggestions. I look forward to see-
ing you all at an event soon! 
 
Thanks for your support, 
Suzan DelBene 
 
More Washington Facts:   
James Casey borrowed $100 in 1907 and started UPS in Seattle. 
John Nordstrom Co-founded Nordstrom's in 1901 in Seattle.  
Eddie Bauer started a downtown store in Seattle in 1920. 
Twenty-three Pacific NW mountain climbers founded REI in 1938.  
William Boeing and George Westervelt started building airplanes as Boeing in 1915.  
Jerry Baldwin, Zev Siegel and Gordon Bowker opened Starbucks in 1971 in Seattle.  
Paul Allen and Bill Gates founded Microsoft in Washington State in the late 1970's. 
And in 1996  along the Columbia River a 9,000 year old skelton was found.  The native 
Americans say that shows that they were here first since the dawn of time. 
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25TH LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT  
FINANCIAL REPORT 

April 12, 2010 
By Luanne Green, Treasurer 

 
 
 

Period Reported:  March 1 – 30, 2010 
Beginning Balance March 1, 2010                            $10,655.21 
Expenses:       
Washington State Democrats- Caucus Ins. Coverage        51.00       
       
YDWA – Fbo Melissa Thompson                                              50.00 
Cart-Doc  (print remainder FOCUS )                                        10.00 
US Postmaster – Stamps for Focus                                            44.00 
Total Expenses:                  ($155.00) 
Income 
 Dues & Donations                    388.05
      
Balance as of March 30 , 2010                                           $10,888.26 
Checking A/C Balanced, C-3’s filed, C-4 filed 3/10/2010 

(Continued from page 5) 
 
Rush Limbaugh asked the question?  “Where are the unions on the issue of mine safety?”  Ap-
parently his research staff overlooked the fact that the Upper Big Branch Mine is non-union.  
Should he fire his research staff? 
 
What about the safety record in unionized mines here in the U.S. and in Canada?  All the mines 
in Canada are unionized and workers have the right to refuse work in unsafe conditions.   Most 
of the U.S. unionized mines have operated safely for 20 years according to J. David McAteer, 
head of the Federal Mine Safety and Health Administration in the Clinton Administration. 
 
You should google Tim Huber in an AP article filed on Jan. 21.  Decide for yourself if Don 
Blankenship’s lack of stewardship should be classified as criminal?  Then call your member of 
Congress and let your feelings be known. 
 
Jerry Beckendorf, State Committee Man 
25th LD Democrats 
 



     25th Legislative District 
     Democratic                   
 (LDD) 
     PO Box 73594 
     Puyallup, WA 98373 

 
 
 

 

Well, you should be if you want the truth about politics  
by Audrey and Frank  on their radio show  
Fridays at 1200 to 1 PM on KLAY 1180 AM! 
 
And if for some reason or other you miss it then go to  
http://www.liberaltopia.org.  There is a link on the right hand side of                    
 the screen that says: Frank and Audrey.  Tune in or be tuned out. 

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR 2010 MEMBERSHIP DUES ?   
IF SO, THANK YOU - IF NOT Use this form to recruit friends and 

neighbors to join you in helping our Democratic party. 
Name:______________________Address:_______________________________ 
Phone:  (   )___________                                    
Zip:________________________City/__________________________________ 
Precinct:________________                               
Email:___________________________________________ 
 
Dues:  Evergreen (includes Senior, outside district, etc) $10 per member; Rainier 
$25; Chair's Voice $50; Senators Club $100 (can be paid in installments.) 
Please send dues to:  25th LDD, POBox 73594, Puyallup, WA 98373 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


